CHELMSFORD

P U B L S CH OO L S

Friday, Feb. 26
Hello Seniors & Senior Parents!

We hope you all had an enjoyable vacation week, and that students have returned to school well
rested and ready for their last few months of high school. Goes fast, doesn’t it?

Semester 2 is well underway. Remember to keep working and don’t let senioritis set in!!

Colleges will continue to monitor your grades through the end of the school year. It would be a real
disappointment to have your acceptance rescinded, or to begin college already on academic
probation. And, yes, these things really do happen!

MID-TERM GRADES:

All mid-year grades have been sent out to colleges. Continue to check your email and school portals
for communications from your schools about the status of your application. If your school indicates
that documents are missing, let your counselor know. Usually documents just haven’t been
recorded yet by the school. Please note that the schools will not contact us looking for missing
documentation. It is your responsibility to check your email and/or school portal and notify your
counselor.

REMINDER: HAVE YOU HEARD FROM YOUR SCHOOLS YET?

Some of you have already heard from your schools, and many more admissions decisions will come
out over the next month. As you hear, be sure to let us know, and also to keep your Naviance
account up-to-date with acceptances/denials/waitlist. All you have to do is go to your Colleges I'm
Applying To list, click on the pencil and indicate the result. Easy to do, and this information helps
future classes of Chelmsford High students to have accurate scattergrams and information to rely
on when selecting the colleges they will apply to.

GOING TO A TWO-YEAR SCHOOL?
For those students continuing their education at a two-year school please be sure to complete your
application soon so you can arrange for placement testing. SATs and an essay are generally not

required. Please see your counselor for more information.

That'’s it for now! Be sure to contact your counselor if you have any questions or concerns. Look for
the next senior e-mail on March 12x.

Have a great weekend!
CHS School Counseling



Important Dates:
March 12: Deadline to file CSS Profile for Town of Chelmsford Scholarships; Use code 3905
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